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Suggest moving section on “Pocket Parks” to end of design code. 
 
“Westminster City Council and/or any new developers are encouraged to explore opportunities for public realm design 
interventions/environmental enhancements with a strong focus on biodiversity and inclusive design (1).” – Suggest amending to “As part of 
the development process, opportunities should be sought for new tree planting and improvements to the public realm, with a strong focus 
etc.” 
 
“Opportunities for planting in areas should be explored, particularly residential areas, and increase plant diversity, if necessary with more 
drought tolerant species and introduce environmentally sustainable management practices;” - Suggest remove 'more drought tolerant species 
and replace with to reference to climate change.  i.e. increase plant species diversity and select species with resilience to climate change. 
 
“Westminster City Council and new developers could explore the quality and attractiveness of existing and new squares/open spaces within 
developments by ensuring that they are well designed with proper maintenance in place to provide tranquil, clean and safe spaces (see figure 
55);” - This should be replaced with general points about maximizing greening opportunities in new developments. The phrasing 
'Westminster City Council and new developers' indicates a collaboration, whereas it seems that the intention is to direct the advice both to 
Westminster Council and to new developers. 
 
“and window cill displays rather than in the street with watering from the premises and creeper on undistinguished blind walls” – Should 
include reference to sustainable water use. 
 
Image at 53 does not particularly represent good examples of green boundary treatments. 

BF03 – Roof 
extensions 

The image below appears to contradict both the Neighbourhood Plan suggested policies regarding roof extensions integrating closely into the 
design of the building, and also our own WCC policies which say the same and also that mansards are the strongly anticipated form of roof 
extension in most circumstances. We would consider that this image should be omitted from the document.  



 

   
 

 
 

 




